
 
THE BRINY BUGLE 

December 2-9, 2016 
 

FRIDAY, December 2     

Trash Pickup Early Morning   

Hobby Club Meeting 8:30 Coffee/9am Meeting Hobby Club 

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:15 a.m. Pool 

Knitting 10:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics    10:30 a.m. Pool 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:00 a.m. Library 

Mah Jongg 10:00 a.m. West Clubroom 

Choir Rehearsal 10:15 a.m. Auditorium 

Duplicate Bridge 6:15 p.m. Community Center 

Dominos 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

Movie Night 7:30 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

      

SATURDAY, December 3     

Librarians Meeting 11:30 a.m. West Clubroom 

      

SUNDAY, December 4     

Bible Study  8:30 a.m. West Clubroom 

Church 10:30 a.m. Auditorium 

Chislers Cleanup/Executive Meeting 12:30 p.m. Chiselers Club 

Hobby Club Holiday Party 2:00 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Bridge 6:00 p.m. Community Center 

Hand & Foot 7:00 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

      

MONDAY, December 5     

Paper & Aluminum Pickup Early Morning   

Lawn Debris Pickup Early Morning   

Chiselers Club Meeting 8:30 Coffee/9am Meeting Chiselers Club 

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:15 a.m. Pool 

Knitting 10:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Greensheet Committee Meeting 10:30 a.m. Community Center 

Water Aerobics 10:30 a.m. Pool 

Sewing and Crafts 1:00 - 4:00 p.m. Hobby Club 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:00 a.m. Library 

Duplicate Bridge 6:15 p.m. West Clubroom 

Bible Study 6:30 p.m. Community Center 

      

TUESDAY, December 6     

Trash Pickup Early Morning   

Shuffleboard Club Meeting 8:30 Coffee/9am Meeting Shuffleboard Courts 

Christmas Card Class 9:30 a.m. Hobby Club 

Zumba (cancelled 12/6) 9:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Toning (cancelled 12/6) 10:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Mah Jongg 10:30 a.m. West Clubroom 

Bridge 12:30 p.m. Community Center 

Art League Meeting 6:00 p.m. Art Building 

Pinochle 6:45 p.m. Community Center 

Board Games 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

      

WEDNESDAY, December 7     

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:15 a.m. Pool 
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Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:00 a.m. Library 

Water Aerobics 10:30 a.m. Pool 

Linus Quilting 1:00 p.m. Hobby Club 

Beach Club Happy Hour 5:00 p.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Euchre 6:45 p.m. Community Center 

Board Games/Rummikub 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

      

THURSDAY, December 8     

Lawn Debris Pickup Early Morning Only   

Garden Club Meeting 8:30 a.m. West Clubroom 

Zumba (cancelled 12/8) 9:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Toning (cancelled 12/8) 10:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Pinochle 1:00 p.m. Community Center 

Open Games 7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

      

FRIDAY, December 9     

Trash Pickup  Early Morning   

BBC-8 8:00 a.m. (and every hour on hour) Channel 8001 

Pilates 8:30 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Aerobics 9:15 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Water Aerobics by Tape 9:15 a.m. Pool 

Knitting 10:00 a.m. Ocean Clubhouse 

Mah Jongg 1:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

Library Aides on Duty 10:00 - 11:00 a.m. Library 

Choir Rehearsal 10:15 a.m. Auditorium 

Water Aerobics 10:30 a.m. Pool 

Duplicate Bridge 6:15 p.m. Community Center 

Dominos  7:00 p.m. West Clubroom 

 
* ARTICLES FOR THE NEXT BUGLE DUE BY NOON ON TUESDAY, DECEMBER 6th *    

 
IN MEMORY 
Former Briny resident Anita Marks, passed away at the age of 100 years old, in Michigan on Monday, 

November 21, 2016. Her daughters address: Mrs. Larry Schmidt 37540 Lakeshore Drive            

Harrison Township, MI 48045. 

 

Maria Senozetnik of CD-14, passed away 11/19/16 from cancer.  Hospice and her family were with her at 

home.  ~ Felix Senozetnik  We extend our condolences to Felix and his family. 

 
NEWSPAPERS Newspapers are available through the Boating and Fishing Club. Remember, we get a 

rebate for each paper you order.  Call Brenda Dooley at (856)982-2412.  If you call me before leaving the 

soon to be frozen North, we can start the paper the day you plan on arriving.  Credit cards work the best.   

 
BRINY BAUBLES It's that time of year again to remind you to go through your drawers to find precious 

costume jewelry, hair and cosmetic products that you would like to donate to the 2017 Bazaar. We will 

need LOTS of items to surpass the amount of $ we made last year. J. Long (L201) will again be receiving 

your donations.  

 

GREENSHEET IMPROVEMENT COMMITTEE                                                                          
The next meeting of the Greensheet Improvement Committee will be held at 10:30am on Monday, 

December 5th in the Briny Community Center.  All interested Stockholders are invited to attend and 

participate.  Remember that the latest version of recommended changes to the Greensheet can be found on 

the BrinyBreezes.us website.”  

      

GARDEN CLUB MEETING The first meeting of the Garden Club will be on Thursday, December 8th, 

in the West Clubroom at 8:30am.  Come join us to hear about our fabulous plans for this season, 

including a talk by Master Gardener Laurie Hristov in January and in February the return of the Mad 

Hatter Tea Party as well as a field trip to the Kampong Gardens ("A real gem in the heart of Coconut 

Grove").  You don't have to dig in the dirt to be a member of the Garden Club.  To quote one of my 

square dance friends: "Y'all come!".  Questions?  Call Steve Adler at (781) 771-2322. 

 
GREETING CARD/PRESSED FLOWERS classes will begin on January 3rd at 9am in the Hobby 

Club.  The classes will be held every Tuesday.  Cost is .50 per card. 
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BBC Please join BBC8 every Friday in December for our broadcasts. Paul Roupp, Nancy Greenblatt and 

Jan Hoffman and their guests. We can be found on Channel 8001. To get to us type in 8001 - press ok - 

press ok for Briny Breezes Program - Enjoy!!! 
 

CHRISTMAS CARD CLASS 
We will have a Christmas Card Class on December 6th and December 13th at 9:30am in the Hobby Club.  

All supplies are furnished.  The cost is .50 per card.  All Hobby Club members are welcome. 

 
CABARET CLUB 
Cabaret Club is having the first dance of the season on December 10th.  Starting at 7:00 pm until 10:00 

pm.  We will still offer wine and beer for a $2.00 donation per drink but you may bring your own drinks 

or snacks if you prefer.  Lynne Sorrenti if returning as our DJ.  Just a reminder....if you are not a member 

Cabaret Club will request a $2.00 per person entrance fee.  Please feel free to attend the meeting on 

December 10, at 9:30 am.  Volunteers are needed for ticket sales and clean up at the dance so any help 

will be appreciated.  You may bring your own snacks and drinks and we still offer wine and beer for a 

$2.00 donation per drink and soda for $1.00.  

 

MORE CABARET NEWS 
Lynne Sorrenti is returning to DJ our Dec (Xmas), Feb. (Valentine) and Mar (St. Patrick) dances.  For our 

Jan. dance we are having a Country Music Theme Night with music/singing by Clay Adams.  I previewed 

his shows last spring and he is great!!  Make sure you bring country attire with you on your return.     

New Year’s Eve will be different with the music of Dan Rankin and his JukeBox. We will be selling 

tickets in advance to help defray his cost and make setup more comfortable for you.  It is a BYOB and 

food event with a communal happy hour preceding the start of the music at 8:00ish.   Tickets will be $8 

for members and $10 for guests and will go on sale beginning Dec. 10th.   More specific info to come.                                            

Dymin will be returning after a 2 yr. absence for our end of year Beach Party on March 25th along with 

more emphasis in participation in free team games (volleyball, horseshoes, corn hole) on the beach in 

addition to “contests” and food. The Cabaret Club meets at 9:30 am in the Ocean Clubhouse on the 

mornings of our dances. Check out dates on the Briny web page and the Bugle.  

Contact: Nancy Greenblatt, President at 207-838-3317 or greenn@maine.rr.com with any questions or if 

you would like to become involved in the planning and/or implementation of events.  

 
LIBRARY NEWS 
New Books:  
In memory of In memory of Joan Nadeau from Lu McInnes:  

The Hamilton Affair: A Novel by Elizabeth Cobbs. Set against the dramatic backdrop of the American 

Revolution, and featuring a cast of legendary characters, The Hamilton Affair tells the sweeping, 

tumultuous, true story of Alexander Hamilton and Elizabeth Schuyler, from passionate and tender 

beginnings to his fateful duel on the banks of the Hudson River. 

 

#2 and #3 in the Outlander series purchased in soft cover: 

Voyager 

Dragonfly in Amber 

These books will be treated as hardcovers. 

 

A Baxter Family Christmas by Karen Kinsbury. 

 

New in Large Print: 
Night School by Lee Child 

Escape Clause by John Sandford 

The Was a Man by Jeffery Archer 

The Whistler by John Grisham 

The Award by Danielle Steel 

Order to Kill by Vince Flynn 

 

Book & movie summaries available in library. 

 

Top 75 Books from the past 75 years as rated by Parade Magazine: We have a few of these titles we’ve 

pulled out for you to see. They are on top of the case that holds the globe and circulation cards.  

 

Bookmobile December 2, 19, 30 1:30 - 2:30 

 

 

 

 

mailto:greenn@maine.rr.com


    

 

 

 

4 

BRINY BREEZES MEMORIAL FUND 

Recent donations to our music through the chimes have been received from 

 

Candy Alexander in memory of Rita Finocchiaro 

 

To memorialize someone simply send a check made out to the Briny Breezes Memorial Fund. On the 

memo line or a note write the name or names of the people you want remembered.  A card will be sent to 

the family of the departed and notice will appear in the bugle.  Thank you for your support.      Nancy T. 

Aceto, Trustee 

 
SWIM CLUB NEWS 
The Swim Club buys, plants, and maintains the flowers around the pool.  The club also runs the water 

aerobic classes and supplies the pool with noodles, bulletin boards, and thermometers.  You do not have 

to be a member of the Swim Club to enjoy our pool or to participate in any of the water classes.  We hope 

you will help us by paying only $2 for a Swim Club Membership.  Regular meetings are the third 

Thursday of Dec, Jan, Feb, and March, at noon in the pool cabana area.  Please bring your own lunch and 

drink.  Hope to see you then. 

 
ART LEAGUE NEWS 
We are delighted to have artist Deborah LaFogg Docherty join us for the Briny Art League meeting on 

December 6th. She will share a pastel demonstration from 7:30 to 8:30 pm. Deborah is signature member 

of the Pastel Society of America, a member of excellence with the Southeastern Pastel Society and 

several other membership affiliations. We hope you will join us for the meeting and Deborah's 

demonstration." 

 

BRINY BIBLE DISCUSSION Mondays 6:30 - 8 PM  Community Center  

 
Personal Encounters with the Living Christ - Join fellow Residents/Guest this December as we view a 

90 min. movie dramatization followed by group discussion.  

12-05-16 Movie - The ENCOUNTER,  Watch as 5 strangers meet a certain Nazarene who knows all 

their secrets and possesses the answers to all their problems - if only they would trust Him.  

12-12-16 Movie - The PERFECT STRANGER, Watch as a successful, but troubled, attorney receives a 

mysterious invitation on her desk that reads, “You are invited to a dinner with Jesus Christ.” She decides 

to call the strangers bluff resulting in an interesting cross-examination. What questions would you ask?  

12-19-16 Movie - ANOTHER PERFECT STRANGER, in the sequel we will we will witness the 

attorneys 19 year old daughter as she strikes up a conversation with a travel companion who shares her 

disdain for religion. 

IMPORTANT BINGO NEWS  As many of you know, Bingo starts on Monday January 2nd.  It is in 

the auditorium (for newcomers it is behind the office/opposite the Hobby Club).  The doors will be open 

at 6:PM every Monday  till the end of March. 

The doors LOCK at 7 Sharp.  Then the games begin.  Many of you are already here and have cut out 

your Club/Activity sheets and sent them in. (thank you). The amount is $4.00 per person  it.  It allows 

you to play the whole season and every jackpot game. You must be a resident to join (you are a 

resident if you own or rent).  If you have company, guests are allowed at the door for $1.00,.  You must 

be 18 or over to play:  We will be leaving envelopes in the office on the bulletin board if you have not cut 

your club papers out and also in the Laundromat.  Of course you may also pay at the door, however all 

those who have joined will just need to show a card or get there named checked and they can come in 

immediately.  If you are new here ask your neighbors who already go.  It is fun and great prizes, plus 

concession.  We also except checks, Make it out to the Bingo club, this way you don’t have to worry 

about getting singles, we also send back change.  Be part of the fun, if is helping us you don’t play, 

please join anyway as it is your dues that we need to keep this club going, we need your support.  Plus 

being a member entitles you to the last game of the season which is a $350.00 jackpot, even if you never 

attended. EVERYONE IS WELCOME, WE HAVE MANY MEN AND OF COURSE, THE MOST 

LOVELY LADIES OFALL.  Can’t wait to see you all let’s make the first night of at least 100 people, 

you will have so much fun meeting your neighbors, making friends and seeing people that you have not 

seen in a long time.  So just cut out, or pick up an envelope on the office bulletin in the mail room and get 

your membership and just show up Monday.  Bring money for cards, don’t be shy, we buddy everyone 

up who needs anything.  Spread the word at all your functions…..Don’t forget to put your dues in 

the interoffice mail slot in the Briny mailroom. 

Sincerely, your Bingo Committee, Velda Armstrong, Cindy Holbrook and Barbara Klink.    Any 

Questions, Call Barbara 513 703-1401 
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DECEMBER DUNE PROJECT 

Sat 8AM, Dec 10th - join us as we work on the North Ocean Dune along with the North property line. 

Bring gloves, shovels and clippers. We appreciate all who have volunteered earlier this summer and have 

received many compliments from our neighbors. Questions contact Ken N-203 

COLORING BOOK CLASS 
Coloring book class will be held on Wednesdays at 1pm.  Everyone is welcome, just bring your book and 

join our group for a relaxing afternoon at the Ocean Clubhouse!  This class will begin on January 4, 2017. 

 
CHURCH NEWS 
Our Briny Breezes Community Church service on Nov. 27th was blessed with a special solo, ‘Be Thou 

My Vision’ by Jacob Welty and a testimony and song by Eric Wolffbrandt of his recent relationship with 

the Lord through trials.  Everyone was invited to come to a Bible Study (discussion format) at 8:30 a.m. 

on Sunday mornings in the West Clubroom, next to the library.  Bring your questions and a Bible. 

Mike Bingham brought the message from Philippians 1 entitled ‘Joy to the Max’.  Questions were asked, 

‘How can we experience joy, through various unpleasant circumstances, people and worry? Don’t they 

rob us of our joy?’  Through the chapter and other passages, we learned that the apostle Paul had joy in 

his mind, heart and prayers even in prison.  We, too, can experience real joy by putting others first.  Jesus, 

Joy, Others & You: WHAT A WONDERFUL WAY TO SPELL JOY! 

The services each Sunday are in the Auditorium at 10:30am.  All are welcome.  If you would like to give 

flowers in honor or memory of a loved one or friend, please call Betty Foland at 272-3990.  Hope to see 

you on Sunday.  You will receive a blessing. 

 

LINUS QUILTING will be each Wednesday from 1-3pm in the Hobby Club. 

 

BLOOD DRIVE 
One Blood will be holding a blood drive here at Briny on December 16th.  Please help make this a success 

and receive 2 movie tickets if you donate.  ~ Bonnie Labrecque 

 
HOBBY CLUB CLASSES 
Stained Glass Advanced: Fridays 12:30-3pm beginning January 6th 

Stained Glass Beginners: Tuesdays 9:30am-12pm beginning January 10th 

*Limit 5 persons in each class 

 

ZUMBA No Zumba 12/6 and 12/8. Resumes 9:30 12/13 in the Ocean Clubhouse. All welcome. 
 
 
HISTORICAL PRESERVATION COMMITTEE I lived in the Park during the war years, 

       Submitted by Dorothy McNeice  

        

‘War Years in Briny’ 

When Pearl Harbor was bombed on Dec. 7, 1941, things started happening in Briny and along the SE 

Florida Coast.  South Florida was affected more than any place in the Continental United States. 

In 10 days alone in May 1942 seven ships were torpedoed off Palm Beach County by German U-boats.  

16 ships were sunk between Cape Canaveral and Boca Raton from Feb. through May 1942. 

In the morning, fires were seen in the ocean as the torpedoed ships sank.  The beaches were patrolled at 

night by the Coast Guard on horses, which were shipped in from Fort Riley, Kansas.  The horses couldn’t 

maneuver the treacherous rocks near Briny, so 30 trained dogs took over. 

Briny was in black out.  All windows in trailers had black out curtains.  No lights were on at night in the 

park.  All headlights were covered except for a small hole.  Air raid wardens patrolled the park at night 

telling if any light shown through the windows.  May 4, 1942 the British tanker Eclipse, bearing aviation 

fuel, was sunk off the Boynton Inlet.  2 men were killed and 29 were rescued and brought ashore.  

Dorothy McNeice’s sister, Helen Mann, came to the beach with her school friends.  She saw the ship 

sinking, took a picture of it, and her camera was immediately confiscated and never returned.  The ladies 

of Briny gathered each week in the old Community building to knit items for the soldiers for the Red 

Cross. 

In 1967 a bronze plaque was dedicated to 20 servicemen of Briny families and hung in the Auditorium.  

300 residents participated in ceremonies.  After a flag dedication, the residents moved into the 

Auditorium where Mayor Hugh David introduced guest speaker Capt. Ernest Dunlap, USN, Commander 

of the Naval Reserve Training Center, Port of Palm Beach. 

The 20 servicemen from Briny Breezes named on the plaque are: William Cobb, Julius J. Dombroski, 

Robert Dombroski, Walter Dombroski Jr., Peter Folsom, Craig Freeland, Bruce Henry, Richard Heeren, 

Lee Hodgkins, Timothy Hunt, Nelson Littlefield, Dana Littlefield, Kenneth Pattison, Robert Samuelson, 

David Scott, Frank Scott, Wallace Swan, Kenneth Varcoe, William Weber, and Mark Wells.  Added 

names are: Stephen Louis Day, Thomas McElheny, David Hugh David and Bud Byer Schnipple.  
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MOVIE NIGHT Fridays 7:30 - 9 PM  Ocean ClubHouse   

Everyone Welcome to Briny CHRISTMAS Movie Series 

Come join friends as we gather to enjoy some favorite Holiday Classics 

12-02-16  1947 Movie - Miracle on 34th Street Watch as a fiesty little girl learns to believe in a 

miracle.   

12-16-16 1942 Movie - Holiday Inn A musical with Bing Crosby & Fred Astaire sing and dance 

through 12 classic holiday songs  

TOWN NEWS RULES OF THE ROAD 

Residents are reminded to follow one-way signs on all Briny Breezes’ roads.  Golf carts and bicycles, as 

well as cars and trucks, must obey one-way signs and speed limits. The Florida Department of 

Transportation has advised the town that we must educate our residents and enforce traffic laws to 

minimize the occurrence of driving the wrong way on local streets. 

 
DISTRACTED PEDESTRIANS What happens when a distracted driver runs into a distracted 

pedestrian? No one wins!  Stop in to Town Hall next to the beauty salon to pick up a cell phone screen 

cleaner to remind yourself not to be distracted while walking. 

  
GAMES 
Tuesday Bridge 11/15  1. Lu McInnes 2. Nancy Yocum      3. Jan Hagerman 

  11/22  1. Nancy Yocum  2. Anne Billings      3. Dorothy McNeice 

 
MANAGER NEWS 

911 & NON EMERGENCY CALLS: When calling 9-1-1 or the non/emergency number, YOU 
MUST PROVIDE THE FULL STREET ADDRESS of the location of the issue, NOT the mailing 
address (5000 N Ocean Blvd) or their Unit letter/number.  This will improve the response time of 
both Police and Fire/EMS.  Thank you! * Also, the non-emergency number for Boynton Beach is 
(561) 732-8116. 

BRINY ADDRESSES: Please make sure that you advise your post office to include your 
unit number when you have mail delivered here to Briny.  Thank you. 

LAUNDRY ROOM HOURS: 6:00am – 9:00pm – Swipe cards will not work beyond these hours. 

OCEAN CLUBHOUSE HOURS: 6:00am – Midnight – Swipe cards will not work beyond 
these hours and the alarm will be on! 

EMAIL ADDRESSES: VERY IMPORTANT! Please provide the office with your email address 
so that we are able to reach you quickly in the event of an emergency – for example, 
hurricanes, etc.  Email Christy at brinybugle@gmail.com and include your name and unit 
number or drop that information off in the Briny interoffice mail slot.  Thank you. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
*END* 

  
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:brinybugle@gmail.com
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